Mentoring Visiting Teachers from China


Meitsu Chuang prepared these tips based on her experience of mentoring visiting teacher Zhudan during 2007.

Prepare a welcome kit:

· Prepaid calling card, especially to China.  ($8.00 for about 550 minutes) They can call their family right away.

· City guide of greater Seattle area in Chinese.

Help the teacher become familiar with the local community in the first few weeks:

· Introduce the teacher to community members who have connections to China.  There was a visiting teacher from Nanjing teaching at Lafayette Elementary from 2006-2007.  They later became good friends.

· Introduce her to the key members in the Chinese Language Teachers Network.  Take her to visit other Chinese language classes, such as Adam Ross’ at Lakeside School or Chunman Gissing’s at University Prep. Bring her to workshops on Chinese teaching.

· Show the teacher how to use the metro trip planner (http://tripplanner.metrokc.gov/)  and find the most important routes.  Help her take the bus to/from the schools where she teaches. 

· Help the teacher get settled. Show her key places in the community, such as the post office, grocery store, market, library, shopping centers, etc. (Zhudan’s host family took care of this part.).
· Accompany the teacher to the local social security office to get a social security card.  (Usually the school will take care of this one, but just bear in mind that usually when the new school year starts, things get crazy…).
· Help the teacher find local Chinese resources: cultural associations (Chinese garden associations), food (Chinese restaurants, Asian grocery stores), and media, like Chinese “World Journal.”

Help raise the teacher's cultural awareness by organizing outings, activities and participation in social events. Invite community members from different cultural backgrounds. (We had several parties held between Zhudan’s host family and me for the first few months.) 

· Facilitate cross-cultural understanding by explaining specific behavior, language and other aspects of American culture that the teacher may not understand.  (It’s very vital that the cultural mentor keep close contact with the key persons who help the teacher, especially the host family, especially the first few months.)

· The cultural mentor should be in frequent contact with the guest teacher during the “settling in” process—every few days at first, and perhaps once a week after the first month. After the first three months, the mentor should check in with the teacher at least once a month to make sure things are going smoothly.

Download from http://internationaledwa.org/chinese/visitingteachers.htm 
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